HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby
MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 11 February 2008 
Eureka School, Dunsmore Way, Midway.
PRESENT
Councillors – Mrs P Worthington (Chair), R Bell (Vice-Chair), A Jones, Mrs J Burley, A Sherratt, I Harper, C Dobson, Miss S Roberts, D Jenkinson, P Murray, R Shadrack and D Adams. 

APOPOGIES FOR ABSENCE

District Councillor M Stanton, Councillors D Tagg, N Tilley and Mrs J Slawson.
ALSO PRESENT – R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council and Mr & Mrs Brealey. 
	
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Mr & Mrs Brealey asked if there was any further progress on the survey to be carried out with residents of Manchester Lane, Councillor Murray said that because of pressure of work he had been unable to carry out the survey, however he hoped it would be carried out shortly. Mr & Mrs Brealey asked when the blocked drain would be cleared, the Clerk said he had contacted Chris Payne about the problem and it was hoped to be resolved. The Clerk said he would again contact SDDC. Councillor Jones reported that the County Council had allocated funds for a new footpath along Manchester Lane, he hoped that this Mr & Mrs Brealey would see this as a step forward in improving safety along the lane.  


	11/08

	MINUTES OF THE MEETING of 14 January 2008.
· Councillor Sherratt pointed out that his name had been incorrectly spelt.
RESOLVED The minutes were amended and approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Any member to declare an interest
1. Councillor A Jones under Finance in respect of Community Transport Swadlincote, Goseley Community Centre and Derbyshire County Council. 
2. Councillor Mrs J Burley under Finance in respect of Goseley Community Centre.
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	POLICE MATTERS

1. Councillor Burley reported that a youth had been seen riding a motor bike on Goseley Estate, this is now being dealt with by the Police.

2. Councillor Murray said measures were in place to prevent bikers using the pavements in the Midway area. 
Standing Orders were suspended to allow Mr Brealey to comment that a group of youths had been congregating at the end of Tower Road. He was advised to contact the Police.
The Ordinary business of the Council then continued  
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	MATTERS ARISING 

1. The Clerks Report was accepted.
2. Concerns were expressed at the proposed cost of cleaning the water system at Salisbury Drive. The Clerk said he would make further inquires.
3. Item 04/08/2 – it was reported that the hedge had now been cut.

4. Councillor Jenkinson reported that his son Neil will be taking over the running of the Hartshorne Parish website. Currently Neil is in discussions with Colin Herbert about the actual transfer of the site. Councillor Jenkinson said there would be a cost of hosting the site and he would inform the Parish Council when the costs are known.

RESOLVED that the Parish Council would pay a reasonable cost for hosting the site.
Standing Orders 
5.  Councillor Dobson asked for ‘General’ to be added to para. 21. The Clerk said that a Complaints Procedure would be available in March as per para. 53.

RESOLVED Subject to the above amendment to para. 21 the Standing Orders be adopted from 11 February 2008. 

Risk Assessment  
6. The Clerk said he would report further at the March meeting.
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	HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS & PUBLIC FOOTPATHS

1. Following the recent flooding on Woodville Road Councillor Jones reported that remedial work will be carried out by the County Council.
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	INFORMATION PACK

1. The Clerk presented a draft ‘Introduction to New Councillors’ pack. This was given to Councillors Dobson and Sherratt for further consideration.
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	RECREATION GROUNDS & ALLOTMENTS

1. Councillor Murray reported that the new play area at Salisbury Drive will now commence on 18 February. He said there had been a delay by the contractors due to illness.
2. Councillor Murray also reported that the MUGA at Mount Road would be in place by September. The Parish Council expressed their disappointment that the MUGA would not be available for the school holidays. Councillor Murray said he would make further enquires with SDDC. 

3. Councillor Sherratt reported that the football pitch at Salisbury Drive was in a poor condition and suggested that work be carried out during the summer months. He also asked if the goalposts could be taken down at the end of the football season.

RESOLVED Clerk to contact SDDC and ask for a list of contractors who could carry out the work.
4. Councillor Sherratt reported that the gate at Main Street recreation ground required repairing.
RESOLVED Clerk to contact N Dawson.
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	PLANNING MATTERS

Applications

· Reg No. 9 2007 1291 F the installation of a Multi User Games Area at recreation ground Mount Road, Hartshorne. 

Granting of Planning Permission

· Reg No. 9 2007 1379 FH the erection of an extension to detached garden structure at The Old Farm, Brook Street, Hartshorne.

· Reg No. 9 2007 1385 FH the erection of a conservatory at 255 Woodville Road, Hartshorne.

· Reg No. 9 2007 1276 F the installation of a Multi User Games Area at recreation ground Mount Road, Hartshorne. 

· Reg No. 9 2007 1276 F the installation of a Multi User Games Area at recreation ground Dunsmore Way, Midway. 

Refusal of Planning Permission

· Reg No. 9 2007 1360 FH the erection of an extension at Moxons Lodge, Repton Road, Hartshorne 

· Reg No. 9 2007 1333 FH the erection of a carport at 1 Sandcliffe Park, Midway 
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	FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION

Cheq No.

Pay

Details

Amount

103057

R Smith

Clerks Salary - February

224.15

103058

R Smith

Expenses

30.00

103059

G Watts

Lengthsman Wages - February

470.07

103060

G Watts 

Expenses

22.86

103061

G Watts 

Purchase of boots

59.99

103062

Zurich Municipal

Insurance Renewal

490.78

103063

DSK Engineering Services

Replacement Goal post

193.88

103064

Community Transport

December Transport

60.00

103065

DCC

Hire of  Eureka School 12/11 & 11/2

36.00

103066

Goseley Community Centre

Hire of room

16.00

103067

Smith of Derby 

Annual Maintenance of Church Clock

175.08

TOTAL

1778.81

· Payments were approved
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	Correspondence

Correspondence for Action

· Campaign to Protect Rural England – Planning Seminar 26 April at Findern.
No representations from the Parish Council.

· Communities and Local Government – Orders and Regulations re Conduct of Local Authority    Members

· SDDC – Civic Dinner Saturday 8 March at Branston Golf Club.
· SDDC – Repton Area Meeting 29 January
Councillor reported that several issues were discussed including the proposed Waste Disposal sites within the District and Poor resonpse times from the Police.
· The Chairman said she received a letter from SDDC asking if the Parish Council wished to take part in the Cardon Footprint Strategy.

RESOLVED that the Parish Council decline the invitation.
Correspondence for Information

· Audit Commission – Appointment of External Auditors

· SDDC – Full Council meeting 24 January.

· CVS – Inclusion - 30 January

· SDDC – Enhancement to Brown Bin Compost Scheme
· Derbyshire Childrens Holiday Centre – Donations by Direct Debit.

· DCC – 1APP Planning Applications and ‘Local List’ of Validation Criteria 

· SDDC - 1APP Planning Applications .

· DALC – The Benefits of Quality Status

· DCC – Calor Village of the year 2008

· Heritage News – Issue no.26

DALC Circulars

· Circular No. 5 of 2008 -

REPRESENTING THE FUTURE: THE REPORT OF THE COUNCILLORS COMMISSION

· Circular No. 6 of 2008

General Circular
· Circular No. 7of 2008

DRAFT FREEDOM OF INFORMATION & DATA PROTECTION (APPROPRIATE LIMIT AND FEES) REGULATIONS 2007
· Circular No. 8 of 2008

The GreenSpace Community Network

· Circular No. 9 of 2008

Derbyshire Playing Field
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	Date of Next Meeting

Monday 10 March 2008 at Kendricks Close, Hartshorne.

Signed…………………………………………….. Dated……………………………….
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